
LONG BEACH STREET COMMISSION MINUTES
Wednesday August 16th 5:30 PM

Members present: Tom Dolph, Brian Hogan, Jane Neulieb, Dan Tannas. Called to order 
5:30.
Townspeople present: None

1. Future plans for Indiana Dot matching grants: Mr. Dolph will coordinate with Haas 
and Associates to be sure paperwork is in order for grant requests.

2. Paving plans: the long-term plan is subject to frequent revision due to 
construction/utility road cuts and emergency drainage repairs. Re-paving is 
deferred to wait for road cuts to be completed. Paving projects are now done in 
accordance with a grading scale to prioritize each segment depending on condition 
and urgency. At this time the following are under consideration: Parkside near Stop 
20, Roslyn east of Belle Plaine, patching on Lawndale. At the present time no 
action will be taken on the park/street area at Oriole and Juneway. 

To stay within budget constraints, the Community Center parking lot project will be 
looked at after other repairs and re-paving are completed. Mr. Dolph will research the 
location of drainage tanks under the parking lot entry, then re-configure the entry off 
Oriole Trail to improve the one-way access to the Community Center driveway and 
parking areas. Because of the one-way traffic flow in the driveway, a stop sign at Oriole 
will be unnecessary.

After recent heavy rains, a sinkhole has appeared adjacent to the manhole at Oriole and 
St. Lawrence. Repair will require replacement of approximately 90 feet of underground 
drainage pipe. The preliminary estimate is for $8750 and work should  begin in a few 
days. The repair will be left in crushed-stone and allowed to settle before re-paving and 
completion. This is an emergency repair and is already in the street department budget.

3. Leaf pickup schedule will be determined at the September meeting. The new 
machine is scheduled for delivery in time for the fall pickup.

4. A drainage problem at the intersection of Oriole/Lothair/Shady Oak has been 
successfully repaired.

5. Approved Mr. Dolph to purchase additional plastic barricades, traffic cones and 
obstruction barrels which can be stored indefinitely. This will avoid repeated labor 
and repair for wooden 
barricades used at repairs, 4th of July, etc. This item already budgeted for signage.

Next meeting Wednesday September 20th, 5:30 PM

Meeting adjourned at 6:25 PM.


